## FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: Monday, August 7, 2017

Location: Mendon Golf Club

Host Club: Geneva

Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 6:10PM.

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by Opening Prayer given by Montrose Streeter.

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized including PG Eric Paul, Lucian Giancursio Genesee Division LG and "Brooklyn" Joe Ruggerio who traveled to be with us.

Division Secretary Linda took the roll call of the clubs: Brighton 1, Canandaigua 2, Farmington-Victor 7 + 1, Geneva 3, Honeoye Falls-Mendon 5, Lakeshore Rochester 0, Newark 3, Palmyra-Macedon 1, Penfield-Perinton 2, Penn Yan 0, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 8 + 1, Webster 4 + 1.

The minutes from the last Division Meeting were reviewed and on a motion from DPLG Jordan Neuringer, seconded by Incoming LG Marty Toombs and carried by those present the minutes were accepted.

No Treasurer's Report was presented.

DPLG Dave Jacobus spoke about The Formula and Kamp Kiwanis.

DPLG Dave read a note from John Hanratty regarding Golisano Children's Hospital.

Farmington-Victor President Leo Fisher, Co-Chairperson for the Pull Tab Project gave an update.

DPG Doreen Pellittieri gave an update on the Pediatric Lyme Disease Foundation.

Clubs were given time for their One Minute Reports.

PG Eric Paul reminded clubs to include financial assistance to SLPs to attend conventions in their upcoming year's budgets.

LG Barb thanked the clubs for their support during her year. The Farmington-Victor Club presented LG Barb with her Legion of Honor Pin. The Lt. Governor banner was passed from Barb Schor to Marty Toombs (picture opportunity).

Marty advised those present that a new Division Website: <a href="www.fldivisionkiwanis.org">www.fldivisionkiwanis.org</a> has been set up and will be used extensively during his year. Marty asked the clubs to please let him know when you are holding your officer installations and said he was willing to help all the clubs do wonderful things during his year.

A closing prayer was given by Montrose Streeter and the meeting was adjourned.

## **CLUB SHARING**

## **AUGUST 2, 2017 DIVISION MEETING**

Brighton: Sponsored 4 kids to attend Kamp Kiwanis, Single Service Award (Aktion Packs) @ District Convention, celebrating the club's 75<sup>th</sup> anniversary on Sat, 9/23/2017

Canandaigua: Held their Robbie Robertson Memorial Golf Tournament on 8/1 @ Bristol Harbour, 84 teams attended, will participate in Arts in the Gardens on 8/19 at Sonnenburg Gardens, serving food, will hold their annual dinner on 9/26 at the American Legion, Canandaigua

Farmington-Victor: Will hold their Family Fun Festival on 8/12 @ Farmington Town Park, will staff a booth at Hang Around Victor Day on 9/9, will hold their annual College Fair on 9/19 @ Eastview Mall

Honeoye Falls-Mendon: Will hold a golf tournament on 8/28 @ Mendon Golf Club, will hold Gran Fondo on 8/19

Palmyra-Macedon: Will serve snacks, fruit & drinks to 800 cyclists @ the Palmyra Lock Park on 7/11, will hold a "baby shower" on 8/8 @ The Log Cabin benefitting Newark Hospital

Penfield-Perinton: Will hold their 55<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Picnic @ Dolomite Lodge on 8/15, will participate in Penfield Kids Fest 4 Thursdays in July & August, will hold their Installation & present Community Awards on 9/26 @ Lilian's

Seneca Falls-Waterloo: Fundraising for Pediatric Trauma Kit by placing collection jars in local stores and businesses, supported Literacy Volunteers of Seneca County's Spelling Bee with an ad in their program, will hold a chicken BBQ in the fall @ Lyons National Bank

Webster: Celebrated their 60<sup>th</sup> anniversary, will hold a Police, Fire Recognition Dinner on 8/8, will sponsor a Fishing Derby on 8/12, will participate in the Garlic Festival @ Webster Park on 9/9 & 9/10

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Roby

**Division Secretary**